
URBAN INDIGENOUS VACCINE PRE-REGISTRATION 
Everyone living in Kenora who identifies as Metis or Urban Indigenous (First 
Nation person not living on a First Nation Territory) is welcome to pre-register for 
upcoming COVID-19 vaccination clinics. 

Clinics for Urban Indigenous and Metis people 18+ will begin the week of March 
22 with those over the age of 65 being the first priority. Clinic dates and capacity 
will depend on vaccine availability.  

Pre-registration is encouraged to assist with scheduling and determining the 
amount of vaccine required.  

Appointments will be required for all vaccine clinics. 

If you have questions about the vaccine, please call 1-888-MYWNHAC. We have 
staff available to answer your questions or concerns. 

If you have any of the following medical conditions, you must speak with your 
doctor, nurse practitioner, or specialist to ensure the vaccine is safe for you: 

• Compromised immune system (chemotherapy, radiation, etc.) 
• Autoimmune disease (lupus, arthritis, etc.) 
• Pregnant or breastfeeding 
• Severe allergic reaction to a previous immunization 

Please advise us of these conditions when pre-registering. 
 

To pre-register for your COVID-19 vaccine, please call: 

1-888-MYWNHAC (699-6422) 

 


